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        THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for July 2016
Blessed are those who have learned to acclaim you, who walk in the light of 
your presence, O LORD. Psalm 89:15
Message from Our Pastor

Sisters and Brothers in Christ,
Lately I have been working with genealogists in Germany who are helping me trace my family tree. It’s something that I have wanted to do for many years. It all really began when I had the opportunity to travel in what some might say my ancestral land in Germany back in January of 2014, during a seminary J-Term, which is a time during the seminary school year when you can take group trips with other seminarians, professors and clergy to study church related topics here in the States or overseas. This trip was all about Luther and Lutheran pietism. What I discovered, while I was there, was my family came from what now is considered the area where Martin Luther was born and did most of his work during his life time. I also had the chance for only one day to go and dig a little bit into my family tree, and possibly walk the same ground in the Altmark region of Germany as my great, great grandparents did. That stoked the fire of the work I am doing today. Basically I am writing a story of my heritage for my parents and for my children to pass down.  
I love hearing stories about people’s heritage, where their family came from, what they did in the “Old Country” and what they did when they emigrated here. I love seeing those traditions still being practiced even after being here in the U.S. for several generations. So I loved participating in Trinity’s annual mid-summer pole-raising last month. It was a glimpse of Swedish heritage that is still celebrated and being passed down today. To me those things are important for us to remember.

There are many things that stood out to me about that day, but this is one thing that I have been thinking a lot about lately and that’s when I said grace before we ate. I couldn’t tell you the whole prayer I said. I know it was like most of my prayers, short sweet and to the point giving thanks to God for the gifts that we are given. But there were just a few words in that prayer that really stuck out to me after I said them, “we give thanks for the opportunity to celebrate “Our” heritage with the whole community”. Why would I say “Our” heritage and not something like the heritage of the people of this church?  I’m pretty sure, but I could be wrong, that I don’t have any Swedish family roots. Yet I think I know why I said it. It is something I truly believe deep in my heart because it is through our Baptism that we are all related in the body of Christ. In our Christian heritage through Christ we can trace our family roots all the way back to Abraham as the Apostle Paul tells us in Galatians 3:29.  And if you belong to Christ, then you are Abraham's offspring, heirs according to the promise.  It’s in that promise that was made in Christ’s death and resurrection that we are forgiven, loved and brought into relationship with God and one another, something our world really needs to hear right now.

I am excited to announce another opportunity to come together as a community of faith and give glory to God! Starting on Wednesday, July 6th at 7pm and every Wednesday for 6 weeks we will be having a summer mid-week worship service. So if you cannot make it on Sunday due to work, or other plans please come and worship with us on Wednesday night!

May the month of July be filled with Joy, and Peace!

Yours in Christ,

Pastor David

   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for July 3rd will go to the ELCA Always Being Made New Campaign.
Newsletter
The July Newsletter was not adopted.

Oops!
The June Newsletter was adopted by Jacquelene Dell 

In loving memory of her husband

Donald Dell

Vacation Bible School
Vacation Bible School will be held at the United Methodist Church of St. Ignace in August.  We are looking for volunteers.  Contact Catherine Tielbar if you are interested in helping out.  There is a sign-up sheet at Zion.
Mid-week Services
In July, Zion will be starting Wednesday evening services at 7 pm for those who cannot make it to the Sunday morning services.  Join us to share the good news!
Sisters of Zion
About fifteen Zion ladies met on June 5th and we shared good food, games and fellowship.  We had fun and got to know each other better.  Future plans include going on a group movie outing.  All Zion women are invited!
Prayer List
(If you would like someone added to the prayer list, call the church at 906-643-7870)
Carl & Mary Belonga, Dave & Lois Movalson, LaTaunya Paquin, Barb Lehto, Charlie Lamoreaux, Ed Idalski, Luanne Keinonen, Joel Morabito, Judy Schlehuber Bridges, Mary Sklenar, Jackie Rippit, David & Connie Ogg, Tom & Taffy Coffey, Judy Benton, Helen Nakarado, Ed Heenan, Eric Rose, Charles Beeck, Phillip Brooks, Joe & Sharon Chalmers, Joanne Tamlyn, Bethany Wiese, Nadine Dandona, Gayle Kaminsky Pande, Glady Tamlyn and the families and friends of Gary Weiss and Carol Mitchell
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Birthdays in July

July 1
Max Coburn 
July 7 
Tracy Movalson

July 7
Joe Schlehuber

July 8
Cody Blair

July 8
Adam Chambers

July 9
Fred Feleppa

July 13
Jane Chambers

July 13
Christian Stenson

July 15
Jake Dodds

July 15
Patsy Nowak

July 15
Sharon Smith

July 16
Donna Harju

July 16
Lilyan Stenson

July 17
Candy DeKeyser

July 17
Page Paul

July 17
Sara Sorenson

July 24
Aiden Stenson

July 24
Kaiden Stenson


July 27
Cindy Hendricks

July 28
Richard Galor

July 28
Wendy McCluskey

July 30
Mary Belonga
Baptismal Anniversaries

July 3
Brian Olsen

July 7
Emma Feleppa

July 16
Alicia LaLonde

July 16
Rebecca LaLonde

July 17
Lilyan Stenson

July 21
Brenda St. Onge

July 21
Loni LaJoice

July 27
Eunice Therrian

July 29
Kristine McDonald
Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters
July 3

Casey & Angie Brake

July 10

Donna Harju & Lorraine Graham

July 17

Mark & Carol Elmblad

July 24

Jerry & Susan Fenlon

July 31

Delores & Cliff Marshall

Lectors
July 3

Rita LaVake
July 10
Loni LaJoice
July 17

Sandy Feleppa
July 24
Cathie Tielbar
July 31

Fred Feleppa
Communion Assistants
July 3

Jerry Fenlon
July 10
Mary Christianson
July 17

Paul Shepard 
July 24
Karen Schlehuber
Altar:  Lorraine Graham
Money Counters:  Donna Harju & Martha Sjogren
We will be providing the Long-Term Care Service on July 10th.  Please help out if you can.
The Usher duties are:

1. Arrive 30 minutes before church

2. Pass out bulletins and welcome guests

3. Help with the offering and communion

4. Record attendance 
Trinity Worship Families
July 3

Chalmers Family
July 10
Rose Family
July 17

Kennedy Family
July 24
Movalson Family
July 31

Baron Family
Zion Funeral Committee April-June
Team Leader:  Linda Wilkins (430-1465)

Co-leader:  Lorraine Graham (643-8419)
HOPE Chest 
On May 1st our store schedule and hours were changed:



Fri - Mon: Closed

Tues: 10am - 6pm *donation drop-offs 10-5 

Wed: Noon - 6pm *donation drop-offs Noon-5

Thurs: 10am - 6pm *donation drop-offs 10-5

This change allowed...

1. Extended hours

2. More days open during holiday weeks

3. More volunteer opportunities
Volunteers are needed!  Please consider giving of your time and talent to our mission.  Our volunteers are vital to the success of the HOPE Chest.  There is a wide range of volunteer positions available, during open hours and on Wednesday evenings from 6 - 8 pm to stock shelves. Please stop in to see how you can help or call Cathie Tielbar at 643-7360.
Council Meetings
Trinity Council – 6 pm, July 19th    
Zion Council – 6 pm, July 20th      
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Zion’s Council Members
President:
Lana Lennington
643-6576
Vice-President
Paul Shepard
984-2069


Co-Treasurers:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552

Co-Treasurers:  
Lana Lennington
643-6576
Secretary:
Steve Christiansen
298-1051


Mary Christiansen
235-6123

Jerry Fenlon
643-8730
                           Tim Idalski
643-6574

                           Karen Schlehuber
643-0311
Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Tom Gustafson
292-5460

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2016 through June 22, 2016

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Amazon Smile Foundation
	15.45
	

	
	Building
	$ 140.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$ 200.00
	

	
	General
	$ 36,927.35
	

	
	Thrivent Financial Income
	$ 44.00
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$ 7,473.15
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$ 44,799.95

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Administration
	$ 2,899.31
	

	
	Benevolence
	$ 453.60
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$ 6,045.50
	

	
	Education
	$ 188.98
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$ 1,358.93
	

	
	Pastoral
	$ 29,455.46
	

	
	Worship
	$ 2,637.89
	

	
	
	
	$ 43,039.67

	
	
	
	1,760.28

	***********************************************************

	Thrivent Financial Investment Fund
	
	$          327.03 

	General fund balance:
	
	 $         564.76 

	Kitchen/Building Fund balance
	
	$      1,185.81 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	General fund owes building fund:
	
	$          105.00 

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	$      7,995.00 
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Relay for Life of Mackinac County

July 22, 2016 @ 5:00 pm – 11:00 pm

Little Bear East Arena
Free admission for family activities and events
The American Cancer Society Relay for Life movement is the world's largest and most impactful fundraising event to end cancer. It unites communities across the globe to celebrate people who have battled cancer, remember loved ones lost, and take action to finish the fight once and for all. 
With the support of thousands of volunteers like you, the American Cancer Society is helping save more than 500 lives a day. Please join us and take action against a disease that has taken too much!

http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?pg=entry&fr_id=72802
Contact Information
Pastor David Tielbar may be reached at 906-984-2051 or at david.tielbar6@gmail.com.  In an emergency, you can reach the Pastor’s cell phone at (563) 880-4512

Church telephone: 906-643-7870  -  Answering machine

The secretary will usually be in the office on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 9 - 12

To email the church is:  ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at http://zionstignace.com/home.html
Find us on facebook at 
· " 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace  

Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church and Trinity Lutheran Church are congregations of the Northern Great Lakes Synod and the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.
Trinity’s Sunday Service is at 9 a.m.
Zion’s Sunday Service is at 11 a.m.

That’s a Joke, Son
A woman named Edna finds herself in dire trouble. Her business has gone bust and she's in serious financial trouble. She's so desperate that she decides to ask God for help. She begins to pray...' God, please help me. I've lost my business and if I don't get some money, I'm going to lose my house as well. Please let me win the lotto.' 

Lotto night comes and somebody else wins it.

Edna again prays.... 'God, please let me win the lotto! I've lost my business, my house and I'm going to lose my car as well.' 

Lotto night comes and Edna still has no luck.

Once again, she prays, 'My God, why have you forsaken me?? I've lost my business, my house, and my car. My children are starving. I don't often ask you for help and I have always been a good servant to you. PLEASE, just let me win the lotto this one time so I can get my life back in order.

Suddenly there is a blinding flash of light as the heavens open and Edna is confronted by the voice of God Himself:

'Edna, meet Me halfway on this. BUY A TICKET!' 
Spartan Labels
We are still collecting Spartan Labels to raise money for Zion.  Collect the UPC labels from any Spartan product and bring them to the church. 
Looking back
Steve Andersson (Pastor Phil Anderson’s son) was at the service on Sunday, June 19th.  As a result, we have a few photo memories to pass on.
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Sunday School:  Linda Sorenson Wilkins (top left) Debi Nelson Therrian (bottom left) and Susie Anderson (right).  Can anyone identify the rest?
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1963 Pole at Trinity.


Mrs. Anderson leading the chorus at Trinity’s pole-raising.


Lilacs by parsonage.


Steve and Susie Anderson in front of lilacs.

God Bless America!

Have a safe and happy 4th of July![image: image2.png]
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